Town Administrator’s Report
April 4, 2024 Select Board Meeting

The landfill has diverted 3.83 tons of food waste so far in 2024.

2 brief updates about the Canal Bridges:

o Tonight (April 2) the Bourne Bridge will have 1 lane closed in each direction while new
curb is installed. The lanes will be reopened in the morning.

o MassDOT will be holding a virtual public information meeting on the bridge replacement
project on April 25 at 6 pm. Interested participants should register on MassDOT'’s
website in order to receive a zoom link for the meeting.

o Tomorrow we will update the Town of Bourne’s website to remove the notice about
tonight’s lane closure and replace it with notice about the April 25" public meeting.

The DPW is hard at work getting the baseball fields ready for opening day. We have witnessed
significant infield damage caused by dogs at Pocasset, and the town is repairing that. We
removed the gates from that field yesterday (April 1°t). We are in the process of making signs
and those will be posted shortly. We are also evaluating removing the gates at Keith and Clark
fields, if necessary. Itis our intention to reinstall the gates at the end of the season.

The Police Department is making good progress with their body-worn camera system. There is
now a small group of officers who are participating in the deployment testing team. Residents
may see the cameras and clips being worn on their uniforms. The Chief of Police is available to
explain the program to the Board at your convenience.



